
Historic Milwaukie NDA  
June 12, 2023  

In person at Milwaukie Floral, 3306 SE Lake Rd, Milwaukie and via Zoom  

Present: 
NDA Team: Vice Chair, Val Hubbard; Secretary, Debbie Liptan; Land Use Rep, Gary Klein (on 
Zoom) and Land Use Chair and Communications Rep, Zackary Pacholl  

In Person Participants: Kelli Keener, Adam Heroux, Gabriella Cordova, Levi Barbany 

Zoom Participants: Ceci Denovo 

Presentations & Discussions 
• Update on Neighborhood Hubs and Land Use Concepts- Adam Heroux, City of 

Milwaukie Associate Planner joined us to talk about two subjects, as shown.  
Neighborhood Hubs is an ongoing project the City has been working on for many 
years and is now taking up again after a hiatus for the pandemic.  The 
presentation is attached to these minutes. There were a few questions having to 
do with outreach to the community for diverse input on the plans and about how 
the hubs were chosen and the mechanisms for supporting the development of 
the hubs.  A question (unrelated to the Hubs presentation) about parking in 
downtown Milwaukie, especially the south end of Main St. and around Milwaukie 
Bay Park.  Adam said he would report the concerns about parking to the 
appropriate staff in the city. 

Adam also talked to us about how to use the occasional Land Use notices we 
receive in the mail.  The most important note to remember is that, if we are 
concerned about something in the notice, we should respond as soon as 
possible to the officials in the notice.  If we miss the deadline, we are out of luck! 
Adam passed out a handout with tips for understanding different Review Types, 
for writing testimony for a proposal and for providing testimony in person.  A copy 
is attached to these minutes.  

• 3 Goat Farm CSA - Gabriella Cordova and Levi Barbany talked to us about their 
farm and the CSA (Community Supported Agriculture). They are committed to 
regenerative farming practices that rebuild soil and bring back species diversity 
while growing nutritious and delicious food for health and wellbeing. Season 
subscriptions are still available and the orders are available for pickup weekly at 
Milwaukie Floral. Discounts are also available with SNAP. Check their link here 
for more info: https://threegoatsfarm.com/ 

Neighborhood Opportunities for Engagement 
• Update on Downtown Art Mural Project and Graffiti Concerns - reports by Debbie Liptan 

Art Mural: Still doing some followup outreach to a couple of Main St businesses, but that 
might be longer term effort.  Also, looking into older mural panels that used to be on the 



Main St building that currently houses Sunshine Daycare and Cloud Pine Tea Shop.  So 
far, we haven’t been able to find what happened to them.  The most promising 
development is with Milwaukie Academy of the Arts (MAA).  Several meetings have 
been held with MAA Director, MAA Bd Press, and the Milwaukie Arts Committee.  The 
vision would be to combine funds from all three organizations for a student project with 
a teaching artist.  The first mural project would be on the south side of the Theatre Arts 
Bldg.  The work on this idea continues. 
Graffiti Concerns: After the concerns that were voiced at the May meeting, Debbie had a 
conversation with the City’s Code Compliance Coordinator.  We are developing a 
strategy to keep the City informed of any graffiti we, as citizens, come across in our 
daily walks around town.  Stay tuned for more info. 

• Historic Milwaukie Picnic and NY Eve Bing Drop announcements by Val Hubbard 
Historic Milwaukie Picnic:  for the first time since the pandemic began, we will hold our 
neighborhood picnic on September 11 at Scott Park, right by Ledding Library.  Much 
more info will be coming in the next month or so. We will be looking for help with the 
picnic committee.  Please reach out if you’d like to help. 
NY Eve Bing Drop:  Bing in the New Year for Dec. 31, 2023! The Milwaukie Arts 
Committee and the Milwaukie Historical Society have gotten several grants to pay for 
the commissioning of a large cherry sculpture (to be placed in the city sculpture 
garden), some interpretive panels about the history of the Bing Cherry, and an event to 
raise and lower the cherry on New Year's Eve in the style of a Times Square-style ball 
drop.  We are in the early planning stages of the NYE event but we are trying to decide 
if we (HMNDA) to be involved, perhaps using the occasion for a fundraiser — maybe 
selling cherry pies or maybe a cherry pie baking (or eating) contest — or some other 
themed event.  We are being given this opportunity, so need to decide if we have 
enough volunteers to make it a viable event.  

• HMNDA Flag - Zackary Pacholl reported that we are working on some ideas for a 
neighborhood flag for our residents to vote on.  Stay tuned! 

HMNDA Current Business 
• Land-use Updates - Zackary Pacholl and Val Hubbard:  a recent update regarding 

Historic City Hall.  At a recent hearing, the contractor described efforts to engineer the 
updates needed to restore the building to ensure it can qualify for the National Registry 
of Historic Buildings, which will protect it from being significantly deconstructed in the 
future. 

• Approved - Minutes May ’23 


































